
PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
APÉ Meeting  

3 décembre 2024 
 

Welcome to all parents.  
I would like to acknowledge the traditional, ancestral, unceded territory of the 

Hupac ̌̓asatḥ and Tseshaht communities and Nuu-Chah-Nulth First Nations, on which we 

are learning, working and meeting today. 

 
1) Health & Safety 

• A reminder to wear appropriate clothes now that it is getting cold. 

• A health reminder that l’ÉGC is a NUT FREE school. We have severe life-
threatening allergies in most of our classes. 

• Maintenance request sent to Jericho to place drainage around the 
playground is still a project that the church is intending to do. 
 

2) Events last month 
A. Remembrance Day commemoration on Friday Nov 8. 
B. The school organized a day at Makerspace in Port Alberni last Friday  
C. Our Gr 4/5 basketball team is continuing its practice and game next week, 

and the Jamboree is Friday December 13th (For more details, contact M. 
Xavier) 

D. Strong Start Program (25 students)  
 

 
3) Future Events  

 
A. Last Aide aux devoirs/Homework Club will be next week, December 11th. 
B. December calendar includes Winter Wonderland ice skating on December 

12th from 1-2pm. 
C. December 18 at 6pm will be the Christmas recital. 
 
D. Last day of school is Friday December 20th, full day, with a morning general 

assembly. 
 

E. The next APÉ meeting will be Tuesday January 7th on Zoom. 
 
Questions for the Executives: 
1. Will there be a Classroom Budget from the APÉ (i.e 100$/Teacher)? 
2. Montréal trip, we need to budget an extra 500$ for the 2 teachers 

(250$/Each) 
 


